Chimn- [#

Hr, Quin Shea, Dir:ctor 1/23/61
FOIPA Ap.eals

Department of Justics

Washington, D.C. 20530

Dear Hre. Shea,

The Oywell sns with a dedication to secing o it that FOIA cases never end have
contrived further delays pertaining to the spectrographic plates in the Hing and J¥K
agsassination cases. With regard to the King case, thers are two differomt versions,
neither of which can be crsdited by vessonsble people. Hr. Sresson's letter claims that
these plates did not "hwm up® in a sesrch &f which no meaningful description was pro-
vided, 48 presented to the Vourt by imeginstive Department counsel, this ceme odt that
the spoctrogrephic plates d8 not exist. 4% is with regard $o a ppevious and also unswomn
such ropresentation &hd with regaxd o a spoctregrephic plate that the apresls court
had sosething to sa¥e Mo record of any destruction or suthorisation for destruction is
provided. 1 address the JFK plates in my attached letiér to “r. Brosson of 1/19/B1.

1% appeers that the FHI 48 dedermined not to couply wizh regard o any spectrograpiic
plates. 1t could harily deny that they exist in the JFK cape because of the chortling
when I was asiked $50 esch for them, what would bave come to close to 31,000.

There appesrs to be pertinence in the field office case, C.d. 75-0322 in that whils
thars is recsaiadly little i@:famm%m added Yo thess plates,in sevaral inctemoes it is
indicated that toots were made at a tive that would seem to be precluded by what the FEI
provided earlier. With the origin of the evidenoce in the 7deld offices and the retumn of
information from FEIHG to them theee tosis sheuwld heve generated records. I have no way
of identifying them if thoy were provided and with prior.7BI aasswrance of the dute of test-
ing that ap.ears %o be ruled cut.

Also enclosed is a copy of & letter %o me from IRS. Jt is careful not to identify
the sakject wattor out I believe 4% may have to do with what is stated in ¥y, Schemefield's
letter. If se, it seems to state the op.osite. The IRS letter also jresents other problems,

like is discretionary release appropriate and was a balaneing test nade.



Fir. Schenefisld’s lether also reportethat a fairly large number of formerly
clagsified records were found Yo be iumproperly claseified snd were to be disclosed to nme.
i have havrd nothing furéher, which alsc mesns I have not veceived a mingle one of those
pages that as o the tiwe of the lotter were weady for disclosure to ns, That wes soue
time sg0.

Hs. Serrott wea here for a few daye. She reports that soue New Orleans cross
reforences cannot be found in what was provided 0 me. I enclose the memo she prepered.
These were tov have been provided mofths ago.

Sincerely,

Haroid Wedsberg



